
February 24, 2025

CONSTRUCTION HAS BEGUN
Our start date for construction is here! We have gained approval from the city and executed a contract with our general 
contractor, Blum Construction. Construction fencing went up today and fellowship hall demolition will begin this week. We 
are excited and thankful for reaching these milestones

PARKING AND CAMPUS NAVIGATION
Construction will bring some temporary inconveniences that may fluctuate over time as different phases of the process 
begin and end. The changes below outline what we should expect starting this week.

Construction fencing will impact parking and campus navigation beginning Tuesday, February 24.

Exterior Impacts
•	 The parking lots between Buildings A, B and C will not be accessible from Marshall Street.
•	 The employee parking lot and parking spaces on the Marshall Street side of the sidewalk between Buildings B and C, 

will be closed and unavailable for parking.
•	 Access to Building B for all programming, small groups, committee meetings, etc., will be limited to the Youth 

entrance at the drive-thru from Cherry Street sidewalk.
•	 We will add a door keypad at the Youth entrance so that it is accessible by door code.
•	 We will continue to use the narthex and Marshall Street doors for accessing Building A.
•	 Sidewalks on Cherry and Marshall Streets will be open for pedestrians. There will be a walkway created from Marshall 

Street to the sidewalk that leads to Building C doors, in front of the garage door.

Interior Impacts
•	 Our receptionist desk will move to the Youth entrance in Building B.
•	 The men’s and women’s bathrooms off the narthex and fellowship hall will be closed through most of construction.
•	 Bathrooms on the 2nd floor will be the adult bathroom option in Building A. Building C is unlocked on Sunday 

mornings at 10:15 and provide another option.
•	 The kitchen will be closed except for church employees.

Parking Options
•	 With the parking lot changes noted above, we thought a reminder of parking options would be helpful.
•	 Parking spaces between Buildings B and C, accessed off Cherry Street. These parking spaces should be reserved for 

members and guests with mobility issues or who need assistance in walking to the church buildings. Six (6) handicap 
spaces are available on the Worship Center/Building C sidewalk and four (4) handicap parking spaces will be 
designated directly in front of the Youth entrance.

•	 Church owned parking lot on 2nd Street with access off both 
Cherry and Marshall Street.

•	 Cherry Street parking deck directly across from Building B. QR 
codes are available in Narthex and Worship Center lobby that 
allow free parking and exit from the deck. This is at no cost to the 
church. When entering deck, follow normal procedures to open 
the gate, and save the ticket provided by the kiosk. When exiting 
the deck, enter the kiosk ticket first, and then scan the QR code 
provided by the church. 

•	 Street parking on Marshall, Cherry, and other nearby city streets. 

We will continue to provide updates as the project progresses! Please 
continue to pray for the project, the workers who will be coming on 
campus, and for our church as we seek to make room!

We are thankful for God’s guidance throughout this project and ask that 
in all the work we do, He is glorified.
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